
 

 1 

April 2018 

Monthly news  

from your  

council 

Shire of Tammin 
Phone: 

 (08) 9637 0300 

 

Email:  

shire@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Website: 

www.tammin.wa.gov.au 

Office hours:  

Monday - Friday 

9.00am - 4.00pm 

‘Our Aim is Progress’ 

Rates Officer 

Leave 

Please note that 

Brooke, our Rates 

Officer will be on 

leave from Monday 

28th May until   

Monday 4th June, 

returning back in 

Tammin on Thursday 

7th June 2018. 

We apologise for 

any inconvenience 

this may cause. 

What a great turn out to the opening of the new Tennis Courts 

which was held on 26th April! It was great to see so many 

people come together to celebrate the opening of a new  

facility.  

It was wonderful to have Ron York and Lainey Packham who 

were especially invited to reminisce about the old tennis club 

and the ‘good old days’. 

A special thank you to Ron who had a slideshow prepared 

with some old photographs of the old tennis club, courts and 

players - it definitely provided some entertainment to look 

back on everyone. 

Tennis Courts Official Opening 

%20shire@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
www.tammin.wa.gov.au%20
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From the Admin Office… 

Parvo Virus Awareness 

The Shire of Tammin recently had a dog in the pound which has  

unfortunately passed away from the parvo virus. We are unsure where 

the dog contracted the virus however we recommend that you get your 

dog vaccinated and if you should see the following symptoms in your 

dog, please take them to a vet ASAP: 

 Bloody diarrhoea 

 Vomiting 

 Fever 

 Lethargy 

 Anorexia 

 Weight loss 

 Weakness 

 Dehydration 

 Depression 

Councillor Resignation 

The Tammin Shire Council would like to thank Cr Carol Crane for her 
time and effort in supporting the Tammin Community in her role as a 
Shire Councillor. 

Carol has been on Council for 7 years and served as Deputy President 
for 6 years. 

Carol has been an advocate for maintaining our community identity and 
for promoting sport and recreation by ensuring that our facilities are good 
for not only players but spectators as well.  

On behalf of the Councillors and Staff, we wish Carol all the best with her 
future endeavours. 

Due to Cr Crane resigning before the end of her serving period, there will 
be an extraordinary election held on a date to be determined at the May 
Council meeting. 
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From the Admin Office… 

ANZAC Day 2018 

With great weather, an impressive crowd and excellent  

organisation, the 2018 ANZAC Day service turned out to be 

a wonderful success.  

        With approximately 70 attendees, 

Rodney Stokes and David Rees 

conducted a lovely service. There 

was poem reading, national  

anthems, hymns, singing, wreath 

laying and once again, Brian 

Fowler was asked to raise the flag from half mast to full 

mast. What  an honour it was to have an old restored 

Tank and a World War Series Jeep for the community 

to have a look at.  A massive thank you to Gilbert  

Gardener and Shaun Mayo for providing us with that 

opportunity. 

Unfortunately, due to school holidays it was difficult to 

have the School involved as per previous years,  

however there is always next year. Following the  

service, there was a delicious lunch provided and  

Anzac biscuits being sold as an RSL fundraiser for  

everyone to enjoy  - well done and thank you to  

everyone involved! 
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From 7th May until the end of June, the  

Administration Office is undergoing some  

interior maintenance.  

During this period the Office entrance may 

become quite congested, however your 

patience will be greatly appreciated. 

Please note that during this time, the Library 

will be closed and we will be unable to  

perform any Hazard Perception or Theory 

Tests. 

We apologise for any inconvenience this 

may cause, however will endeavour to  

re-open the facilities as soon as possible. 
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Crime Prevention 

If you have seen anything unusual, have any concerns, or have had  

anything missing from your property please do not hesitate to call the  

Police and notify the Shire. 

Kellerberrin Police: 9045 6000 

Cunderdin Police: 9635 1000 

Quairading Police: 9645 1000 

 

National Emergency Number: 000 
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Licensing Transactions 

The Shire of Tammin wishes to advise that all licensing  

transactions are available every Monday - Friday 9am - 4pm. 

Works & Services  

During May 2018, works that will be completed are:  
 
 Road verge slashing 

 Ongoing maintenance grading on the south side of town 

 Town site drainage maintenance  

 Footpath maintenance  

 General pre winter maintenance 

If you are wanting any private works done, please don't hesitate to  
contact us at the Shire Office. You can find a list of services and prices in 
our 2017/18 fees and charges which you will find on our website under 
the Finance heading.  

 

Tammin Refuse Site  

The Tammin Refuse Site is open every Thursday and Saturday 

from 9am - 1pm.  

Don't forget to take along your tip pass! 

If you have lost or didn't receive your pass, please let us know by  

emailing admin@tammin.wa.gov.au or come and see us at the Admin  

office. 
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2018 Council Meeting Dates  

 

January – No Council Meeting 

Thursday 22nd February  

Thursday 22nd March – Yorkrakine Hall  

Thursday 26th April  

Thursday 24th May  

Thursday 28th June  

Thursday 26th July  

Thursday 23rd August  

Thursday 27th September  

Thursday 25th October 

Thursday 22nd November  

Tuesday 18th December  
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Know your Council 

President   Michael Greenwood (2021) crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Deputy President  Donald Thomson (2019)  crthomson@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Councillor   Glenice Batchelor (2019)  crbatchelor@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor   Tania Daniels (2021)  crdaniels@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor   Nick Caffell  (2021)   crcaffell@tammin.wa.gov.au 

*Year in bracket denotes expiry of elected term. 
 

Know your Staff 

Chief Executive Officer     Neville Hale  ceo@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Manager Finance & Administration  Kelsey Pryer  sfo@tammin.wa,gov.au  

Manager of Works & Services  Greg Stephens works@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Leading Hand    Pat McDermott lh@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Administration & Finance    Georgie Crane admin@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Community Development Officer  Sarah Symons cdo@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Rates/Debtors Officer   Brooke Jasper  rates@tammin.wa.gov.au 

(Thursdays & Fridays only) 

  Next Council meeting: Thursday, 24th May 2018, 5:00pm, Council Chambers 

Other Staff/Services 

Rangers (WA Contract Ranger Services)       

Matt Sharpe  0459 678 154    

Kylie Sparks  0497 148 154  

wacontractrangerservices@hotmail.com   

Town Planning     Building/EHO  

Jacky Jurmann     Tim Jurmann  

0448 009 037     0448 014 022 

jacky.jurmann@gmail.com    tim@crowecertification.com 

Community Emergency Services Manager 

Daniel Birleson 0448 008 653 

daniel.birleson@dfes.wa.gov.au 

crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au%20%20
crthomson@tammin.wa.gov.au%20%20
crmccreery@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au%20

